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President’s Message
As I prepare for my final Annual Meeting as President of Western Ontario Waterways Regional Council, with the Easter story from Luke still ringing in my ears, I am very aware of the communities that surround us that make this journey we are on possible.
I love that According to Luke, on the first day of the week, at early dawn, so long ago, women went to the tomb with spices and ointments.  It was Mary Magdalene, Joanna, Mary the mother of James, and the other women with them.  It seems, all the women who had been around Jesus—who had been following and supporting Jesus, went together to the tomb.  A whole group of them.
This speaks to me of the importance of those who gather round us as we walk the road.  Our relationship and deep connections with one another are the very things that make it possible to do all the hard things in this life we live.  I know that I couldn’t have been your President if I too hadn’t had a whole network of support surrounding me.
Perhaps you too have experienced the support, encouragement, understanding, friendship from others that allowed you to keep going.  
Whatever the situation, having someone who’s been there before and can show you the way is important.  As is having someone with you who is experiencing it alongside you.  As is having someone who reminds you what it was like to experience it for the first time!  You can only get all of that in a group.  
As we gather together for our Spring Meeting, we do so in uncertain times.  Even as we celebrate 100 years as the United Church of Canada and vision and hope for the future, we know the statistics and projections don’t look good.  Yet, when we walk the path together, we find strength and support and encouragement. For we know about this little story… one of an empty tomb and resurrection.  One of new life and new beginnings.
It is my hope that throughout our time together, whether in table groups or break out rooms, in workshops or worship, over a meal or a game, that we might deepen our connections to one another, to the wider church and to our partners in ministry.  For when we are connected to one another in loving partnership we can walk forward in faith as one.
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